Recently Phi Kappa hosted the University of lllinois”
Interfraternal Council Presidents’ Dinner. The event
was attended by all 60 fraternity pruidmu on campus,
along with interested faculty. The dinner is held three
times a year, and Phi Kappa was proud to be chosen to

host one this year.

The Phi Kappa men have been working hard in the way
of philanthropies, first by supporting others and nn:und by
putting on their own. hﬂﬂﬂmﬁhﬂdlp‘ﬂ_lhﬂljuﬂ
prior to Christmas, winning Alpha Phi Sorority’s House
Decorating Contest to benefit the Heart Fund. First place
and the $100 first prize probably would have eluded us if it
hadn’t been for the outstanding performance of Brother
Dave Culp as Santa Claus. Nice work, Dave.

Our Philanthropy Chairman, Brother Dan Layzell,
did a great job on our very interesting, if not weird,
philanthropy, a mud-wrestling maich to benefit the
Champaign County Children's Home. Yes, that's right,
mudwrestling. The Chicago Knockers Mudwrestling
Team to be exact. The Knockers put on a dazzling
display of, well let’s call it athletic prowess, at one of the
local watering holes. Proceeds from the event went to
the Children’'s Home. Plenty of work was put in by all
the Phi Kaps, but particularly by Dan and Brothers Dale
Marquart and Jim Sperelakis. Everyone had a great
time, and the guys were especially glad we could help
out the kids.

The social scene here at Phi Kappa has been as lively
as ever. Happy hours and exchanges have been better
than ever thanks to the hard work of our Social Chair-
man, Brother Jim Camel. Once again Caveman Drag
has been the highlight of the semester so far. It is cer-
tainly one of the unique fraternity events on campus and
by far one of the most enjoyable.

Our Little Sisters continue to be one of the greatest
assets to the Chapter. The Little Sister Christmas Party
was a smash as usual, with the presents as wild as ever.
Everything from Playboy magazines to cookies were ex-
changed between the Little Sisters and the Brothers. Our
Little Sis Chairman, Brother Kevin Anetsberger, and
the Little Sister Officers (President Betsy Lee, Vice-
President Jana Fairow, and Co-Pimp Chairmen Suc
Burns and Helen Karecki) continued to set up many
constructive and fun events.

To help support the Little Sister program, the girls
ran a cookie sale over Valentine's Day weekend. They
took orders for the personalized cookies early in the
week and then spent Wednesday through Friday baking
and decorating the cookies at the Chapter House. On
Saturday the girls delivered the cookies all around the
campus. The project was a great success. Thanks for the
support girls, and congratulations on a job well done.

Once again Phi Kappa would like to extend an invita-
tion to our Alumni with whom we've lost contact to get
in touch with us. Alumni Relations Chairman Brother
Jeff Klein has been updating our address records, but



